Code Conciliator’s Report

20 July 2002 – 24 March 2003

Number of Disputes

20 dispute enquiries were received by the Secretariat during this period. The early resolution procedures were implemented and 4 disputes were resolved, 3 were discontinued and 1 is still in progress. There was 1 complaint where no action was requested. There are 11 cases where the result is unknown as the enquirers have not got back to the Secretariat. 

One formal conciliation of a prior dispute took place during this period and settlement occurred. The conciliation took 2 hours and I was not required to make a recommendation. This was the 7th conciliation since the inception of the Code.
Nature of Disputes

The 20 issues fall into the following categories:
	Late date of supply of print/advertising material
	1

	Terms of supply (payment terms, freight charges, session times, length of season, security bonds)
	15

	Non-supply of print
	4


Terms of Trade

In July and August I met with the 5 major distributors to see their draft policies in respect of minimum seasons and film hire rates after national release. I made some suggestions for amendment which were adopted and I am satisfied that the policies are capable of being implemented in a way that is consistent with the Code provisions.

I also prepared hypothetical fact scenarios and asked the distributors what their approach would be under those policies in those scenarios. I was satisfied with almost all the answers given. 

I am now doing the first 6 month review of the implementation of those policies.

Administration

Under the early intervention procedures the Code Secretariat continues to facilitate early resolution of complaints by directing dispute enquirers to take the matter up with the relevant person on the other side. If the matter is still not resolved then the Secretariat will contact the relevant managing director if so requested.

The Secretariat has prepared a new summary of the complaint procedures which is now on the website and which can be sent to enquirers.

Operation of the Code

There is a need to publicise and promote the Code’s early resolution procedures to increase the industry’s knowledge of the Code and its confidence in and use of the Code.

I suggest that there be presentations to bookers on the new Code and the early resolution procedures. Such presentations should also be given to exhibitors.

I commend one distributor for implementing its own early resolution procedures which are consistent with the Code.

I believe the Code works well to deal effectively with complaints but there could be a greater willingness to use the procedures.
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